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WCWA December Events 

There are none scheduled. 

Have a safe and blessed  

Holiday Season!! 

 

 

 

 

 

For the November WCWA Board Meeting, there were 5 Administrative Board Members present 

and 18 voting unit representatives were present or represented by proxy.  A quorum was  

established. 

 

UNION BATTALION COMMANDER ELECTION RESULTS:   

The results of the 2014 Administrative Board Union Battalion Commander election were  

announced.  307 ballots were sent out to Union Military members.  Of that, 131 valid ballots were 

returned to the Election Committee.  The results were as follows:  Alan Geho received 86 votes; 

Adam Carter received 15 votes; and Glen Allison received 29 votes. 

Congratulations to Alan Geho as our returning Union Battalion Commander for the 2015 season.  

The 2015 WCWA Administrative Board is now set.  Congratulations to our new and returning 

Admin Board members.  Many thanks to those who served in 2014.   

 

SAVE THE DATE, April 18, 2015: 

As some may be aware by now, the 2014 Spring Ball was cancelled.  However, Rich Bright  

proposed that we still move forward with a Spring dance event and combine it with the Annual 

General Membership Meeting as well as some classes for members who attend.  So, on April 18, 

2015, the WCWA General Membership meeting will be held in North Bend beginning at  

approximately 10:30am. After that, there will be some still to be determined classes offered,  

possibly on persona development and a class on the WCWA Board and how it works. Then the 

evening will round out with a low cost, not as formal, Militia Ball.  Details are still being finalized, 

but a pot-luck has been suggested. The WCWA will provide paper goods and utensils as well as  

non-alcoholic drinks.  Cost for the ball will be $10 per person, with a maximum for families of $30. 

No advance tickets will be soldñso come one, come all.  A budget was set and the board members 

present approved.  DETAILS WILL FOLLOW. 

 

NEW 2015 MEMBERSHIP COORDINATOR: 

By a majority vote, Sharron Bortz was approved as the 2015 WCWA Membership Coordinator. 

Beginning January 1, 2015, paper memberships and funds will need to be sent to her.  Her contact 

information and mailing address will be put on the WCWA website and Facebook pages as that 

date gets closer.   Until mid-December, forms and payments can still be sent to me for processing. 

After that, any that I receive will be sent along to the new Membership Coordinator.  Rich and I will 

be working with Sharron for training over the next few weeks and as often as needed during the 

2015 year as questions/issues come up.  Congratulations and best of luck, Sharron, on your new 

position. 

 

MEMBERSHIP BY-LAW CHANGES:  

The two membership by-law changes that were proposed at the October Board Meeting failed. The 

proposal to eliminate paper memberships totally was overwhelmingly voted down; and the motion 

to impose a $5 fee for renewing memberships submitted at an event narrowly failed.  

 

November WCWA Board Meeting Highlights                by Elizabeth Sier 
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2014 WCWA  

Administrative Board  

Chairman: 

Rich Bright, Acting  

brightnot66@yahoo.com 

Vice Chair: 

Paul Timmerman 

pault0721@gmail.com 

Secretary: 

Kevin Saville,  

kevin@saville.net 

Treasurer: 

Anna Flores,  

wcwatreasurer@yahoo.com 

US Battalion Commander: 

Alan Geho  

amgeho@msn.com 

CS Battalion Commander: 

Rob LeCocq  

colrob58@yahoo.com 

US Civilian Coordinator: 

Nicole Spellman  

aeamomof3@gmail.com 

CS Civilian Coordinator: 

Elizabeth Sier 

momfriend@clear.net 

 

 

 

November WCWA Board Meeting Highlights (continued)               by Elizabeth Sier 

MEMBERSHIP BY-LAW CHANGES (continued):  

However, a third by-law change that was discussed at the October meeting was proposed and was 

passed by a sound majority.  The new by-law Section G, Paragraph 4, sub-paragraph ii allows for a 

$5 discount for all WCWA new and renewing memberships completed using the on-line system 

between September 1 and March 31.  So, memberships for single adults will be $20, for an   

independent minor will be $10, and for a qualifying family will be $35 IF they are completed using 

the on-line registration system and PayPal payment system between September 1 and March 31.  

Renewing memberships who use the paper method between September 1 and March 31, will pay 

the existing rates of $25 for single adult, $15 for an independent minor and $40 for a qualifying 

family.  All renewing memberships completed after March 31, will have the $5 late renewal fee  

added so the rate for a single adult will be $30, for an independent minor will be $20 and for a  

qualifying family will be $45.  New memberships completed after March 31 will pay the $25 for 

single adult, $15 for independent minor and $40 for qualifying family.  PLEASE DO NOT YET 

ATTEMPT TO USE THIS AS, even as late of 8:00 on Nov 30, THE WEBSITE STILL NEEDS  

ADJUSTMENT. STAY TUNED TO FACEBOOK FOR WHEN IT IS READY FOR USE. 

 

An additional proposal to mandate that all membership registrations to be submitted at WCWA 

events would be completed using the on-line registration system and PayPal payment system only 

was also proposed.  Rich Bright mentioned that he has a tablet for use for this, as did I.  I also  

noted that anyone can complete an on-line registration and payment using their own smart phones 

or tablets.  A statement was made that members should not wait until they arrive at events before 

renewing their memberships but should either submit the forms and payments at least two weeks in 

advance or register on-line at least one week before the events.  After additional discussion, the  

matter was tabled for further development.   

 

OTHER ITEMS: 

Brigade and Civilian Leader reports:  Union Battalion Commander, Alan Geho,  asked that his 

members continue to promote the WCWA during the off-season.  Confederate Civilian  

Coordinator, Elizabeth Sier, had nothing new to report. Confederate Battalion Commander was 

not present. Union Civilian Coordinator was not present.  It was noted that unit status for some 

Confederate Units still has not been finalized. 

A new Event Coordinator Handbook is in the work. Howard Struve gave an outline of what has 

been developed so far.  Contributions from several members are in the works. 

The Dispatch will no longer accept articles that would shed an unfavorable light on the WCWA. 

As of November 15, the WCWA has 33 registered and paid members for the 2015 season.  

Sharron Lawler, incoming Union Civilian Coordinator, is beginning plans for an event in February 

at Fort Steilacoom for a School of the Civilian.  An invitation was extended to incoming  

Confederate Civilian Coordinator, Merilee Rehfield, to participate as well.  Stay tuned for  

additional information.  

Rich Bright made some comments on possible changes needed for the annual Administrative  

Election process.  This was mostly due to a small numbers of issues where ballots were not received 

by members due to incorrect addresses and U.S. Post Office errors. 

A discussion of the formula for disbursing surplus funds was begun.  A committee was formed to 

flesh out the method and protocols that would be put in place for future years.  If you are interested 

in joining this committee, please contact Rich Bright.  Further discussion will be held at the January 

Board meeting.  

Meeting dates for 2015 may be reduced by 2 as there is discussion to cancel the February and July 

meetings.  

mailto:elisa_brelane@yahoo.com
mailto:savillekr@comcast.net
mailto:gulley246@aol.com
mailto:cwmarm@live.com
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2014 WCWA Board 

Administrative 

Assistants 

Membership Coordinator: 

Elizabeth Sier 

wcwamembership@yahoo.com 

Event Planning: 

Howard Struve 

hstruve@wavecable.com 

Insurance Coordinator 

David Imburgia 

secure@cnw.com 

Publicity Coordinator 

Marc Williams 

adamslegion@gmail.com 

Dispatch Editor 

Elizabeth Sier 

momfriend@clear.net 

Webmaster  

Rich Bright 

brightnot66@yahoo.com 

Sutler Coordinator 

Norm Harriman 

norm@tstitches.com 

Recruiting Coordinator 

Ruben Flores 

wcwarecruiting@yahoo.com 

 

 

 

Check out the 

WCWA Website  

www.wcwa.net 

 

 

Reciprocity  

Organization 

Northwest Civil War  

Council (NWCWC) 

Oregon 

www.nwcwc.org 

 

 

Union Battalion Commanderõs Report 

4Ï ÔÈÅ /ÆПÉÃÅÒÓȟ 4ÒÏÏÐÓȟ ÁÎÄ -ÉÌÉÔÁÒÙ #ÉÖÉÌÉÁÎÓȟ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ !ÒÍÙ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ #ÏÌÕÍÂÉÁȢ 

) ×ÏÕÌÄ ÌÉËÅ ÔÈÁÎË ÔÈÅ ÍÅÍÂÅÒÓ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ !ÒÍÙ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ #ÏÌÕÍÂÉÁ ÆÏÒ ÏÎÃÅ ÁÇÁÉÎ  
ÓÅÌÅÃÔÉÎÇ ÍÅ ÔÏ ÌÅÁÄ ÔÈÅ ÂÁÔÔÁÌÉÏÎ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÃÏÍÉÎÇ ÙÅÁÒȢ ) ÁÍ ÈÕÍÂÌÅÄ ÂÙ ÙÏÕÒ  
ÃÏÎÔÉÎÕÅÄ ÓÕÐÐÏÒÔȢ  ) ÁÍ ÃÏÍÍÉÔÔÅÄ ÔÏ ×ÏÒËÉÎÇ ÔÏ×ÁÒÄ ÏÕÒ ÂÅÔÔÅÒÍÅÎÔ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÃÌÕÂ 
ÂÏÔÈ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÅÖÅÎÔÓ ÁÎÄ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÂÏÁÒÄ ÌÅÖÅÌȢ 9ÏÕÒ "ÁÔÔÁÌÉÏÎ ÓÔÁÆÆ ×ÉÌÌ ÓÅÒÖÅ ÙÏÕ ÁÌÏÎÇ 
×ÉÔÈ ÍÅȟ *ÏÈÎ 3ÔÒÁÎÄȟ !ÄÊÕÔÁÎÔȠ ,ÁÒÒÙ 'ÒÁÈÁÍȟ #ÈÉÅÆ ÏÆ 3ÔÁÆÆȠ $ÁÎ 2ÉËÅȟ 3ÅÒÇÅÁÎÔ  
-ÁÊÏÒȡ ÁÎÄ 3ÈÁÎÅ #ÏÌÇÌÁÚÉÅÒ ÁÎÄ 2ÙÁÎ 7ÉÌÄÅÒ ÁÓ 7ÉÎÇ #ÏÍÍÁÎÄÅÒÓȢ   %ÁÃÈ ÏÆ 
ÕÓ  ÒÅÍÁÉÎ ÃÏÍÍÉÔÔÅÄ ÔÏ ÓÅÒÖÉÎÇ ÙÏÕ ÁÓ ÓÅÒÖÁÎÔÓ ÏÆ ÔÈÉÓ "ÁÔÔÁÌÉÏÎȢ  /ÕÒ ÃÅÎÔÒÁÌ 
ÐÒÅÍÉÓÅ ÃÏÎÔÉÎÕÅÓ ÔÏ ÂÅ ÔÈÁÔ ÏÆ ÂÕÉÌÄÉÎÇ ÃÁÍÁÒÁÄÅÒÉÅ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ !ÒÍÙ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ #ÏÌÕÍÂÉÁ 

4ÏÇÅÔÈÅÒ ×Å ÓÈÁÌÌ ÃÁÐÉÔÁÌÉÚÅ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ ÅÆÆÏÒÔÓ ÏÆ ÏÕÒ ÐÁÓÔ ÁÎÄ ÍÏÖÅ ÆÏÒ×ÁÒÄ ×ÉÔÈ  
ÐÁÓÓÉÏÎ ÁÎÄ ÁÄÖÅÎÔÕÒÅ ÔÈÁÔ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÒÅÍÅÍÂÅÒÅÄȢ    (ÁÉÌ #ÏÌÕÍÂÉÁȦȦ 

 

4ÈÅ "ÁÔÔÁÌÉÏÎ ÓÔÁÆÆ ×ÉÓÈÅÓ ÅÁÃÈ ÁÎÄ ÅÖÅÒÙ /ÆПÉÃÅÒȟ 4ÈÅ 4ÒÏÏÐÓȟ 4ÈÅ -ÉÌÉÔÁÒÙ #ÉÖÉÌÉÁÎÓ 
ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÆÁÍÉÌÉÅÓ Á ÖÅÒÙ ×ÁÒÍȟ ÓÁÆÅ ÁÎÄ ÈÅÁÌÔÈÙ #ÈÒÉÓÔÍÁÓ ÁÎÄ Á ÖÅÒÙ (ÁÐÐÙ .Å× 
9ÅÁÒ 

 

9ÏÕÒÓ ÉÎ 3ÅÒÖÉÃÅȟ 

#ÏÌÏÎÅÌ -ÁÒÓÈÁÌÌ !ÌÁÎ 'ÅÈÏ 

.ÏÓ 6ÁÄÕÍ 4ÒÉÕÍÐÈÕÓ   

)Æ ÙÏÕ ÈÁÖÅ ÉÄÅÁÓ ÒÅÇÁÒÄÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ ÃÏÍÉÎÇ ÓÅÁÓÏÎȟ ÃÏÎÔÁÃÔ ÍÅ ÁÔ ÁÍÇÅÈÏͽÍÓÎȢÃÏÍ   
ÏÒ ÃÁÌÌ ÁÔ υπω-ωψυ-ωρσυ #ÅÌÌ ÏÒ υπω-φχρ-ωωψψ (ÏÍÅ 

 

mailto:amgeho@msn.com
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Ladies and Gentlemen of the WCWA, 
 
As the year 2014 draws to a close, I want to take this opportunity to write a few lines to you. 
 
First, I want to thank all members of the WCWA for your financial support of the organization by being memberséby paying 
membership dues that help make WCWA events, large and small, possible. 
 
Second, I want to thank all active members of the WCWA that participate with period impressions at WCWA events.  Without 
you, the public would not pay to visit WCWA events and to be impressed with the myriad of impressions and activities that are 
depicted at events. 
 
Third, I want to thank all members that commit to performing the numerous support and leadership roles in the WCWA.  
Without you, the WCWA could not function administratively and would not be able to hold the events that it does.   
 
Fourth, in this season of giving and of receiving, we often hear of wish lists.  I have given some thought to perhaps a wish list 
that I have for myself and for other members of the WCWA.  Please consider the following that are my wishes. 
 
 1. That we cultivate a climate of mutual respect and acceptance for other members and the contributions that members 
make.  There is immense talent, and an immense diverse level of talent, within the organization.  We should recognize and  
accept that whatôs good for one group or level of talent is not necessarily good for another.  We also do not walk in othersô 
shoes and generally donôt know, first hand, what and how they are doing.  When we contribute the best that each of us willing 
and able, then we have each done what we can for ourselves, each other, and for the WCWA. 
 
 2. That we contemplate our period impression and consider ways that we may improve some aspect of our impression.  
Hopefully, by improving that aspect of our impression, we would make it more period-appropriate and more favorable to each 
other and to the public.  Examples could be: a) discontinue use of a non-period item that we can do without during events;  
b) purchase a period replacement for something that stands out, like modern eye glasses or modern footwear; c) study period 
manners, language, and/or operating procedures specific to our impression and endeavor to emulate them. 
 
 3. That we consider becoming active, or more active, in WCWA support and administrative roles.  It is bewildering to 
see the low level of participation at WCWA board meetings.  Attending board meetings is a good way to learn the mechanics of 
the organization, to learn who is involved in doing what, and to offer to get involved.  I was a member of the WCWA for only a 
few months when I started attending board meetings in early 1997.  I have been attending them ever since!   There are often 
committees and other ways identified at meetings to participate and to make a difference in the organization.  There is a need for 
more people to participate and help make things happen.  This applies for both administrative activities and events; there is  
often a need for more people to help make events as successful as possible.    
 
In closing, once again I earnestly want to express my appreciation for your involvement.  I also want to wish you and yours a 
Merry Christmas and best wishes for the New Year.  I look forward to the 2015 reenactment and living history season and I 
hope you do as well.  
 
Kevin Saville 
Secretary, WCWA 

Secretaryõs Letter to the WCWA                                                                                                                   From Kevin Saville 
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The First Battle of Fort Fisher                                                                                         Submitted by Rhett Kearns 

Throughout the War, the Confederate States of America was heavily dependent on the aid of foreign countries. The Old South 

in general was dependent upon trade. When the Federal Navy blockaded the important Southern ports, the Confederacy relied 

on blockade runners; small, fast steam-driven ships that could slip under cover of darkness past the enemy blockade. Once out 

to open sea, they were more or less free to trade valuable cash crops for special materials (i.e. silk, linen, cannons, arms and mu-

nitions). 

To help keep the blockade runners and the ports in which they operated out of, the South had constructed impressive 

fortifications. One of these was Fort Fisher. 

 Located off the coast of Cape Fear in North Carolina, Fort Fisher was the brainchild of Colonel William Lamb.  

Colonel Lamb took note of sand forts during the Crimean War, and brought those ideas back to the South upon his return in 

the late 1850õs. When the war broke out, he oversaw the construction of his own òsand castleó, literally. Due to the rough  

waters off the Cape, and its impressive firepower, the Fort would later become nicknamed, òThe Gibraltar of the Confederacy.ó 

Come late 1864, most of the Southern ports had fallen, and Wilmington Port was the last open hub to allow Blockade Runners 

to bring their precious cargo to the dwindling Confederate Armies. Union General Benjamin F. Butler decided to mount an 

attack on the Fort that would silence its guns, and guarantee the safe passage of landing his Army to capture Wilmington. But-

lerõs pride and arrogance would soon ensure his failure. 

 On December 22
nd
, near midnight, the Union steamer, USS Louisiana, with nearly 60 warships behind her awaiting 

their bombardment, was sent unpiloted close to the Fort. She was loaded with over 200 pounds of explosives and was intended 

to blow a hole in the sea-face. It did nothing more than awaken the garrison of Confederates. The ensuing battle resulted in 23 

Confederate deaths, and 45 Union deaths as a result of exploding guns aboard their ships. The Fortõs defenders also scored  

direct hits on several enemy vessels. 

Although a force of Union soldiers captured a small battery just north of the Fort, the Confederate redoubt was so formidable 

that Butler called off the attack.  With the weather worsening, the Union flotilla returned to Hampton Roads to prepare for  

another attack next month. 

¢ƘŜ ƭŀƴŘ-ŦŀŎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ CƻǊǘΦ hƴƭȅ мл҈ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ǎǘǊǳŎǘǳǊŜ ǊŜƳŀƛƴǎΣ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎǘ Ƙŀǎ 

ŜǊƻŘŜŘ Ƨǳǎǘ ƻũ ǘƘŜ ŎƻŀǎǘΦ 

¢ƘŜ ƛƴƴŜǊ ǎƛŘŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƭŀƴŘ-ŦŀŎŜΦ !ƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƴŘ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŎƻǾŜǊŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ƎǊŜŜƴ 

ǎƛƴŎŜ ǘƘŜ ōŀǧƭŜΣ ōǳǘ ƴƻǘŀōƭȅ ƳƻǊŜ ƴƻǿΦ 

The rest of this story will be submitted for the January, 2015, Dis-
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 The Dispatch Advertising 

Submit your ads and let the Dispatch work for you. This is a free service for WCWA members. Ads will be 
run for four months and then removed. If the item sells before that, or you wish to run your ad for another 
four months, please contact the Editor.   Thank you. 

LONGHORN LEATHER  

Handcrafted quality leather goods 

for the serious re-enactor.  

Custom work available. 

Lee McKewen, Maker 

509-627-1330 
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FOR SALE 

 

1853 .58 cal Euro Arms Enfield.  

 

It's been used approximately two times and looks brand new.  

The only thing is that it is missing a screw in the hammer,  

which is easily replaced.   

I'm asking $700. 

 

Contact Kara Conrad, melodies2myking@aol.com or 509-276-2716  

PISTOL FOR SALE 

 
Black Powder, Cap and Ball Revolver,  

31 cal. with 5 1/2 inch barrel.  

Comes with flap holster.  

Reputed to be the gun the  

Robert E Lee carried during the Civil War.  

See Picture. $300  

Stephen Pierce 425-773-0097,  

Surveyor in Mason Dixon community. 


